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Senior Leaders

Mr Ben Ruddin joins our Senior Leadership Team as Head of Secondary. Mr Ruddin has 
many years of leadership experience, in particular in his previous school in South West 
London. He arrived well before the start of term and has been so busy he is probably 
already looking forward to half term! Mr Ruddin’s family will be joining our community 
in October and we look forward to welcoming them.

Ms Ester Pou has also joined the Senior Leadership Team and has been appointed 
Senior Teacher, a very important role in any British School. As you know, Ms Pou is also 
Directora Tecnica and Head of Languages.

Other new staff will be introduced later in the newsletter.

Senior Prefects

I am delighted to announce that Judith Rey Moreno and Yuvgen Zinchenko have been 
appointed Head Girl and Head Boy respectively. This is a great honour and they deserve 
all our congratulations. They will be helping Mr Ruddin and I, select a prefect team over 
the coming weeks.

Start of Term

Actually it has been an extremely positive and relatively easy start to the term. There are 
so many aspects to getting a school ready for the new year and I would like to thank the 
support teams, admin staff and teaching staff for all the hard work already done.

I would also like to thank those parents that have shared with us their positive thoughts 
and told us how happy their children are to be back in class - the summer holiday is 
certainly long for many of them. These messages are appreciated.

I know that there are a few of you that feel we could have done some things differently 
and I respect those views. We have a well established line of communication in place 
with our excellent Parent Reps and we look forward to those regular meetings where 
we can discuss any concerns or suggestions parents may have.

I would ask that you remember that we are always working hard to do the very best for 
the children. Some things take a little longer to get right with new staff, new students etc.

If in doubt, assume the best.

Morning Drop Off & Pick Up

Please can all parents follow the guidelines for Drop Off & Pick Up. 

Essentially, all Secondary students should be dropped off just outside of school grounds 
before school and they are to walk to the school from there. This is to reduce the number 
of cars in Carrer de Josep Lluís Sert. All Primary students should be dropped off inside 
school using the one way system we have in place. The safety of the children is our priority.

At Pick Up all Early Years children will be released to parents at Gate 2 (EYFS door). 
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Primary children will be released to parents at Gate 1 (main door). At 4.30pm Secondary 
students leave through Gate 2.

Please refer to the Parents Handbook for more information

Enrichment

Our great Enrichment Team have been working hard on the after school activities 
programme as well as the Trips programme for the year. Activities start this week.

Chromebooks

These have been issued to all students in Year 7-Year11 who have returned their signed 
form. If you have not completed the form please do so.

Mobile Phones

We have reminded all students that they should not use their phones at any point 
during the school day. They have no need to. Any phone that is being used will be 
confiscated and taken to reception for collection at the end of the day. If a phone is 
confiscated 3 times then it will need to be collected by a parent.

Century Tech 

This is an exciting new addition to BCGs academic provision. All students from Year 3 to 
Year 12 have access to this excellent online tool to support their learning in Mathematics, 
Science and English. More details of Century Tech can be seen on their website here.

In the memory of Queen Elizabeth II

The British College of Gava was deeply saddened to hear of the passing of Queen 
Elizabeth II and we pass our condolences to her family at this very difficult time.

Her late Majesty Queen Elizabeth II was a remarkable lady who served our country with 
dignity, loyalty and grace. Growing up in central London the pageantry and history 
of the realm was part of my childhood. Clearly, everyone knew that Her Majesty was 
getting frailer but it was still an incredible shock and will take us all a very long time to 
get used to. 

On Friday, a lovely Primary assembly looked at the Queen’s extraordinary life as did our 
Year 7, 8 and 9 Assembly. The Senior students gathered with members of staff to pay 
their respects in a short assembly. All the gatherings ended with a minute’s silence and 
I was proud of the respect that all of our students showed at this very sad time.

God Save the King

Simon Mower
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HEAD OF PRIMARY

There are so many exciting things I want to share after our first full week back to school, 
I really do not know where to begin. This new school year we welcome many new 
families to our BCG community. Our families come from far and wide and continue to 
enhance our ever growing, diverse school. I have been very impressed with the polite 
introductions to our new pupils and exceptional manners. Exactly what we like in our 
Early Years & Primary school and it has given me a wonderful positive feeling about the 
year ahead. 

Not only do we welcome new families but also a couple of new members of staff to our 
fantastic team of teachers and support staff. Mr Liam Ball, our new Year 5 Teacher, has 
very quickly become popular with his pupils and our staff alike. Miss Claire Macdonald, 
our new ́ Music Extraordinaire´ promises to deliver some exciting performances for the 
Primary children this year. She and I have even joined the Sitges Choir so we are ready 
to support the children in our Christmas and Summer shows. We are also proud to 
announce Miss Raquel Pena, our Nursery Teacher. She has worked in the school already 
last year so is known by all the EYFS pupils and staff. She has a brilliant year planned for 

EYFS � PRIMARY
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NURSERY �  TURTLES

The Nursery Turtles class has had 
a fantastic week. We are getting 
to know each other better and 
we are becoming more and 
more settled and happy.

We have had a great time 
playing, dancing, singing 
and discovering the different 
educational materials.

We also have begun to get to know the different spaces of the school and during the 
next few days we will learn more about the turtles.

Ms Raquel

RECEPTION

We have had a fabulous first week 
in Little Fishes Class (Reception). We 
have spent time getting to know 
each other, settling in and getting to 
know the rules and routines of our 
class! We have already celebrated 
two special birthdays in our class 
- so lots of cake and dancing has 
been done as well as starting our 
phonics, playdough making and 

enjoying forest school! I am so excited to be working with this class and am very much 
looking forward to the great year ahead! Welcome Little Fishes!

Ms Bifani

YEAR 1 � DOLPHINS
“Dolphin, dolphin, dolphin!”  “Splash, splash splash!”

Our dolphin class chant gets the 
day off to a splashing start!  We have 
had fun this week getting to know 
our new teacher, classroom and 
classmates.  We are earning lots of 
housemates by being extra helpful 
dolphins, caring for our class friends 
and property and listening to each 
other’s ideas and stories.   

Ms Kempner
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YEAR 2A � JELLYFISH 

Year 2 Jellyfish have settled very well into their new class as well as the main building, 
a big change for them.  We are learning about our school this term in Topic and had a 
crazy walk with Rosie the chicken.

We also made play dough this week which I have to admit, went spectacularly wrong at 
first and we ended up covered in green slime.  Thank goodness we had extra flour and 
all was salvaged by the end of the day.

We have shared stories, things from the holidays and played with friends we have not 
seen for a while. It has been a lovely start to the new school year.

Mrs Scott

YEAR 2B � OCTOPUS

Year 2 have had a lovely start to 
the year, Jellyfish and Octopus 
classes have worked hard to learn 
the new routines of the primary 
building and year 2 expectations. 
We have loved playing on the big 
patio and making new friends. 
This week in topic lessons we 
have started learning about our 
local environment. We are first 
learning about our school, then 
our homes and then local parks. 
We have read the story Rosie’s 
walk and been on a chicken walk around school exploring some new places. We even 
went in Miss Wakelin’s office!  We can’t wait for the rest of Year 2. 

Ms Ford

YEAR 3A � LOBSTERS 

It has been a wonderful first full week back 
with lots of fun, laughter and work in the 
Lobster classroom. We have all been getting 
to know each other and learning lots of 
Lobster facts. We have kick started our Light 
topic in Science and our Romans topic in 
History. It has been great to spend time with 
Crabs too and Year 3 are now known as ‘The 
Crustaceans’.

Ms Stevens
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YEAR 3B � CRABS

Crab Class has had a great start to the year. We have been getting to know new students 
and our new classmates and learning lots of new routines in the new building and 
Upper Primary. The children were very 
excited to start French lessons and have 
enjoyed several already.

We have been working a lot with Year 3A, 
going to Forest school, music lessons and 
starting our new topics together.

We will be learning so much this year and 
having a lot of fun along the way! 

Miss Baker

YEAR 4A � NARWHALS

Narwhals have had a really wonderful start to the year and the children are adjusting 
and settling well into Year 4. We are lucky to welcome four new children into the class, 
and the current students have made them 
all feel extremely welcome. We have been 
doing lots of getting to know you activities, 
recount writing and maths games to get 
us back into the swing of school after our 
holidays and have had some lovely times 
in the Forest area plus art activities for our 
displays.

Ms Carter

YEAR 4B � ORCAS 

Welcome to Orca Class! We have had a super first week back to school where we have 
enjoyed starting our new topics in science and history.  The children completed mind 
maps of what they already know about electricity and the Vikings, before writing 
questions about what they want to learn 
and find out. We have lots of interesting 
ideas to explore!  Our class Pupil Promise has 
been generated and signed by everyone, 
including me, for all the things we agree 
to do everyday to ensure we have the best 
days possible. I look forward to more busy 
and productive weeks in Orca class!

Ms Pilcher
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YEAR 5A � DUDONGS

Dear Parents of Year 5A, 

It has been a real pleasure 
getting to know all of your 
children over the past week 
and I am excited to be the 
one to support them this 
year. 

Already we are reconnecting 
with old friends and making 
lots of new ones. We are 
beginning to discover 
interesting facts about The 
Ancient Mayan Civilisation 
and beginning to talk 
about Space and a new artist called Jackson Pollock. This week we have also started 
to programme our own computer game and we are very excited to show our finished 
games off to the class ...it’s been a very exciting first week back in the classroom!

I look forward to meeting you all in due course but in the meantime, I remain at your 
disposal. 

Mrs Baron

YEAR 5B � SHARKS

It has been a busy first week in 
Year 5B Sharks! We have been 
refreshing our memories of 
some of the spellings and Maths 
that the children learnt last year 
in Year 4. We have also started 
our exciting new topic of the 
Maya Civilisation, as well as our 
Science unit about Space! The 
children have settled into the 
new school year well and it has 
been lovely getting to know 
them all this week. Keep it up, 
Sharks!

Mr Ball
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YEAR 6A � STINGRAYS

The Stingrays have had a marvellous first few days in Year 6. We have been completing 
team building activities, producing Stingray inspired artwork and getting to know 
each other.  We have already 
written some fantastic scuba-
diving diary entries too. The 
children have started their 
projects on Light and WW2 and 
are already impressing me with 
their thoughtful questions. They 
have been quick to learn the new 
routines and we already have our 
first House Captains in place. 

Lots more fun and lots more 
learning to come this term!

Ms Mellar

Y6B � SEAHORSES

Y6B has had a fabulous first week at school. We had a lot of fun during our team building 
activities. It was a great way for the new members of the class to integrate and for 
everyone to reconnect after the summer holidays.

As we are Seahorses this year, we learnt facts about seahorses and did an art project 
which involved creating seahorses using a mosaic effect. It’s been a great start to the 
term!

Ms O�Connor




































